[image: image1.jpg]



SIERRA LEONE

21st Session of the UPR
TURKEY
27 January 2015

Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Turkey and thanks them for their comprehensive national report. 
My delegation commends Turkey for the progress made since their last review despite the civil unrest of 2013 and 2014. Sierra Leone congratulates Turkey on its constitutional reform of 2010 and on the recent establishment of an Action Plan for the Prevention of Human Rights Violations.
My delegation is however concerned by reports of police impunity. Sierra Leone would also urge Turkey to ensure the independence and impartiality of the judiciary, and to promote interreligious unity.
Recommendations:

1. Ratify the ICCPED.
2. Criminalise child marriage.

3. Intensify strategies to combat trafficking in persons and prosecute perpetrators. 

4. Prosecute all cases of violence against women and enforce legislation criminalising gender-based violence.

Sierra Leone wishes Turkey a successful completion to this second cycle of its review.

Thank you, Mr President. 
